
 

Your ref:  BATC01003 
Our ref: ER13M1042  

Ms Siobhain McDonagh MP 
House of Commons 
London SW1A 0AA 
 
            
Dear Ms McDonagh 

Re: Resident, Acacia Road Mitcham Surrey CR4 1SF  

Thank you for your letter of 9th April regarding correspondence from your 
constituent on the subject Mitcham Town Centre. 

Mrs X had written to the council as part of the earlier Rediscover Mitcham 
consultation held in November 2012. It is not normal practice for the council to 
respond to individual submissions as part of a wide ranging consultation 
however responses are logged and included in the wider reporting of the 
consultation outcomes. 

Similarly a further wide ranging consultation will be held shortly to determine  
final views on the councils proposals for improving Mitcham Town Centre. Mrs X 
will of course be invited to respond to this consultation as will other residents of 
CR4.   

Mrs X has made a series of detailed comments in her earlier letters. The council, 
in developing an holistic design for improving the town centre is taking into 
account a wide range of comments and views and seeking to integrate these into 
an effective plan taking including the technical, financial and legal issues 
associated with projects of this nature and we will ensure that Mrs X’s comments 
are part of this process.  

Yours sincerely   

 

Chris Lee 

Director of Environment & Regeneration    

 

London Borough of Merton 
Merton Civic Centre 
London Road 
Morden, Surrey SM4 5DX 
DX 41650 Morden 
 
Direct Line: 0208 545 4675 
Email: chris.lee@merton.gov.uk 

 

18th April 2013 

DEPARTMENT of Environment & Regeneration 
Director – Chris Lee 
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